
Greens respond to Catalonia situation

2 October 2017

The Green Party has responded to the situation in Catalonia where police used
violence against voters casting ballots in a referendum on independence.

Jonathan Bartley and Caroline Lucas, co-leaders of the Green Party, said: 

“The horrifying police violence in Catalonia is a shameful stain on Rajoy’s
government.  The people of Catalonia must be able to peacefully assert their
wishes for their future without being subjected to repression and attacks.

“Regardless of the case for or against independence, the Spanish Government
must uphold the right to democracy and act to ensure people’s safety is its
first priority, and the EU must work with Spain to find a peaceful and
democratic solution going forwards.

“Foreign Secretary Boris Johnson’s failure to condemn the violence
unequivocally is also wholly unacceptable and the UK government must use its
voice to stand up against violence.”

Molly Scott Cato MEP, Green Party Europe spokesperson, said:

“The EU has a proud history of spreading democracy in the Mediterranean and
Central Europe. As democratic norms come under stress in the wake of the
financial crisis and the rise of nationalism it is vital that European
leaders – and the EU institutions – continue to champion and defend the
principles of democratic engagement and self-determination.

“We call on heads of state and the European Commission to call on both sides
to step back from the brink and play a mediating role in negotiating a
solution that works for the people of Catalonia and the people of Spain.”
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